
Jewett Hotel,
343 A St.,
San Diego, Calif.

June 6, 1938*

City Council,
San Diego, Calif.

Dear Sirs;

I understand a new anti-noise-law will be passed shortly and I
woxild appreciate calling your attention to the following
conditions in this neighborhood.

The Jewett Hotel, which we operate, is across the street from
"Paul's Inn".

The patrons of this night club, when leaving, are more or less
intoxicated and have no consideration for people who live in
this district and have to be at their places of employment
in the morning and who have already retired for the night.
People drive up in front of the club and honk the horns of
their cars to attract the attention of people inside and from
11:00 PM until 2:30 and 3:30 AM it is a continual honking of
horns, yelling,screaming, racing of motors and other disturbances
to numerous to mention.

Practically every night we are forced to call "Paul's Inn" and
ask them to close the doors of the club as the noise of the
orchestra, entertainers and etc sounds like a carnival booming
in the windows.

It is almost impossible for us to keep guests on the 4th St.,
side of this building and I can hardly blame them for moving,
as I personally have a room on that side and am continually
kept awake by these unnecessary noises.

This condition is a detriment, not only to us but to San Diego
at large and this neighborhood is not the only one who has this
disturbing element to combat.

Snrely something can be done about this deplorable condition,

I have been in the hotel and apartment business in San Diego
for over twenty five years and never before have I had such
a condition to contend with and one that is such a detriment
to business,>.

Thanking you for attention to this matter,

Yours very trulyj

Jewett Hotel




